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Question: 

 

Senator WHISH-WILSON: Mr Jordan, in relation to your opening statement and your 

responses to Senator Keneally's questions about Four Corners, [...] The government 

announced its commitment to establish a beneficial owners register in December 2016. Can 

you update us on that? 

[...] 

Ms Mrakovcic: That question should probably be referred to Markets Group in Treasury. I'm 

happy to take it on notice for them. 

[...] 

Senator WHISH-WILSON: It's company structures, right? 

Ms Purvis-Smith: That's right. My understanding is that Markets Group have put out a 

consultation paper and are responsible for the legislation, so questions in relation to that 

should be referred to Markets Group. 

Senator WHISH-WILSON: But it is an anti-tax-avoidance strategy, correct? 

Ms Purvis-Smith: In relation to the material on companies—and again, I think this is best 

framed to Markets Group—it's relating to the change in the Corporations Act. 

Senator WHISH-WILSON: If you could take that on notice, and I'll put some questions to 

them as well. I want to know what work's been done on it, and whether we're still going to 

see some kind of legislation. 

 

Answer: 

 

The Government committed in December 2016 in the Open Government National Action 

Plan to improve transparency of information of beneficial ownership and control of 

companies available to relevant authorities. The Government’s objective is to assist relevant 

authorities to address illegal activities of tax evasion, money laundering, corruption and 

terrorism financing. 

 

As part of this commitment, the Government released a public consultation paper seeking 

views on the details, scope and implementation of a beneficial ownership register for 

companies. Treasury has considered submissions to the public consultation and has provided 

the Minister for Revenue and Financial Services with recommendations to increase the 

transparency of beneficial ownership of companies. 

 

What action, if any, is to be taken in relation to this matter is a policy matter for Government.  

 

 

https://treasury.gov.au/consultation/increasing-transparency-of-the-beneficial-ownership-of-companies/

